MINUTES OF MEETING OF EAST STOKE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 19TH FEBRUARY 2004.

PRESENT


Barry Quinn  -  Chairman





Simon Cross  -  Vice Chairman





Tib Axon





Neil Child





Sara Grayson





Andy Saunders





Malcolm Shakesby  -  County Councillor

APOLOGIES


Adrian Cullinane





Liz Rudd  - District Councillor

MINUTES

The Minutes of the last meeting held on 22nd January as already circulated to Members were signed as a correct record.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THOSE MINUTES

1. Talk by P.C. Burt – Chairman advised that this item deferred until a later date.

2. Parish Plan – Chairman advised grant of £1750 was expected any day by bank transfer.  This would form half of the Parish Council request.  Clerk to check with bank the following week to see if this had been credited to our account.   This amount would then be transferred to Council’s Post Office Investment Account.  Steering Committee was complete with perhaps one more person from Parish Council.   David Topp to be Chairman.   The second meeting of this Committee would be held next month when they would take steps towards an Open Parish Meeting in May.

3. Middlefield Play Area  -  Chairman had spoken to Shirley Cragg asking her to join the Steering Committee on behalf of Middlefield Community Group but at the moment she has declined due to personal commitments.  If there were to be further meetings of the Group it was possible David and Christine Creech may be the representatives in any re-engagement.  Nothing further to report on the play area for the moment.  This item to be taken off Matters Arising in future.

4. Electoral Review  -  Chairman reported that Council had until 5th March to send in a second objection.   He would be re-iterating our previous objections.  Malcolm Shakesby confirmed that he was also on the case, together with Councillor Phil Duffy to add force to our objections.

5. War Memorial  -  Chairman asked Clerk to chase St. Blaise with a follow up letter asking if they were still interested in meeting with us regarding repairs to War Memorial.

6. Land West of Stockford Cottages  -  Letter received from Alan Davies in response to ours.   He had visited the site and concluded no proper access to the property had been formed.  Therefore there was no breach of planning control.

7. Fingerpost  -  Barry Quinn to contact Richard Bastow at DCC again to chase this matter.

8. Flooding  -  Chairman advised he, Lee Humphries, Malcolm Shakesby and Liz Rudd had met with Paul Croft, Mike Goater and Rob Round at PDC offices to discuss the ongoing situation at Mr Humphries property. The outcome was that a technical solution was proposed to solve the problem water leaking from the old gas pipe to enable Mr Humphries to get on with his building work.  A compromise had been agreed to share the costs.  Simon Cross suggested Lee Humphries contact his insurers to see if he was able to claim.

9. Parish Meeting – Chairman advised David Topp would not be able to attend this meeting if held on 15th April, so it was decided to change date to around the middle of May.  Final date to be decided by next month.  Distribute questionnaire re Parish Plan with newsletter in April.

10. Ruins of St. Mary’s – Nothing further to report.

11. Electricity Board – In order to progress this issue David Topp and Chairman would try and meet Craig Gilroy, the Poole based Performance Manager out of committee to discuss the power cuts.

12. Primrose Farm – Chairman advised he had written to Mike Grime and had received a reply explaining the planning rules relating to this and other issues. There were some semantics involved with the accuracy of the correspondence and the Chairman would consider a response.  The illumination of the sign had been removed and this would be monitored in future.

13. Comprehensive Performance Assessment Meeting, 23rd February – Chairman advised he was unable to attend and no other Councillor was able to take his place.

14. Council Tax Base Rate 2004/05 – Letter received from Steve MacKenzie, PDC regarding new rules for the calculation of this rate.  Discount on second homes reduced to 10% and no discount on long term empty houses.  PDC to re-calculate Tax Base for current year.  However this did not affect the Parish Council.

15. Churchyard Maintenance – Simon Cross declared an interest by knowing Colin Baker as a friend.

Two tenders received, i.e. Mike Welsh £1300 per annum.  Colin Baker £1140 per annum.  After discussion Sara Grayson proposed and Simon Cross seconded that the Council accept the quote from Colin Baker.  The Clerk was asked to write to Mr Welsh thanking him for his conscientious work over the years and to Colin Baker acknowledging acceptance of his tender.

16. East Stoke Bridge – Letter received from DCC.  Work to start on 23rd February.  Notice posted on board for alternative route.  DCC written to people with property in the vicinity. Simon Cross and  Sara Grayson had completed a leaflet drop in the area.
17. Goadsby and Harding ‘For Sale’ Sign – Letter received in reply to ours apologising for erecting their sign on Church property.

18. Bindon Lane – The Environment Agency had been contacted but after inspection they did not consider excess water in the lane was due to the river silting up.  This was now on record and they would be keeping a watch on the situation. The chairman commented that he had been informed by Mr Burden that the river bed was now classified as a SSSI and that no weed clearance was taking place and this was causing flooding in the Holmebridge area.  
PLANNING APPLICATIONS

There were no Planning Applications for consideration this month.

BUSINESS OF MEETING

1. Risk Assessment – The Clerk advised that this topic was discussed at the recent Clerk’s Seminar held by DAPTC.  All Parish Councils needed to draw up a list of risks within the Parish, decide who and what might be harmed and how, itemise into High, Medium and Low Risk, evaluate the Risks and decided whether existing precautions were adequate or more needed to be done.   It should be minuted that this exercise had been done.  Assessment needed to be reviewed annually.  After discussion the Parish Council agreed to convene in daylight hours to conduct a Risk Assessment.  In the meantime Chairman and Vice Chairman to meet Sunday 22nd February examine the two leaning gravestones that could be a risk to persons in the Churchyard and take appropriate action.

2. Letter from Environment Agency re Groundwater Flood Warning Service.  Chairman to take and consider as part of Parish Plan.

3. Letter from Dorset Milestones to identify milestones in our area.  Chairman to copy and Neil Child to reply.

4. Letter from PDC re PCSO’s  - There was shortage of funding and the Policy Group recommended not to make a contribution towards a PCSO Scheme in Dorset.  Alternatively it was suggested Dorset Police seek funding for the Scheme from the additional precept they would receive following the Council’s decision to minimise council tax discount on second homes.  Dorset Police were now actively pursuing scheme to provide two PCSO’s in Purbeck Area.  This may be match funded by the Home Office to enable four PCSO’s to be provided.  PDC confident at least two PCSO’s will be provided to take over from the Community Wardens who finish in April.

FINANCE

1. DAPTC - £6.00 – Chairman’s Seminar

2. DAPTC - £12.00 – Clerk’s Training afternoon

These Accounts were approved for payment.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1. Binnegar Hall – The Clerk advised that a new application had been received which would need to be discussed before PDC planning meeting on 25th March.  The Chairman suggested Council hold a special meeting early in March to discuss this application.

2. The question of ownership of the Pound was discussed.  Simon Cross to look into.

3. Mrs. Axon told the meeting she had been asked by a resident as to the ownership of the Bus Shelter.  This needed cleaning inside.  The Clerk was asked to ring PDC Environmental Health.

4. Andy Saunders asked the Council if they had heard from Network Rail re sound proofing of West Holme Crossing.  Clerk to chase.

5. Letter from DCC re Waste Local Plan.  Acknowledgement of our views during consultation period.  Plan to be reviewed and re-deposited in Autumn 2004 when there is a second opportunity for comment.

6. Request from Marie Curie Cancer Care for donation.  To be put on file for the moment and dealt with under the Parish Plan.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

25th March, 2004.

……………………………




………………….

Chairman






Date
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